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June 14, 1996

To: Automatic Tank Gauge Manufacturers

Subject: National Work Group requirements for Automatic Tank Gauging Systems’s (ATGS) 
to be listed as capable of conducting 0.1 gal/hr leak tests

The attached letter was requested to clarify the workgroup’s position on ATGS’s being used to
conduct precision testing for 0.1 gal/hr leaks.  Any further evaluations conducted on ATGS’s by
KWA will take into account these requirements.  According to this letter, ATGS certifications
will not be listed on the workgroup list of methods capable of detecting 0.1 gal/hr leaks unless
they have been evaluated according to the VTTT protocol. The workgroup’s position may be
significant to ATGS manufacturers in states that have adopted the workgroup list as the official
list of certified methods.  KWA will continue to support any certifications issued in the past and
we are trying to determine what additional testing will be required to upgrade existing
certifications to meet these requirements.  If you have any questions regarding the attached letter
please contact Beth DeHaas at (207) 287-2651 or Curt Johnson at (334) 271-7986.

Copies of this letter and other information regarding the leak detection industry may be obtained
from the KWA World Wide Web server at: http://www.kwaleak.com
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used in the evaluation. No compensation for groundwater is necessary for ATG’s. Many regulators
may accept a 0.1 gph ATG test as acceptable leak detection for a yearly test as long as the system is
left in place to detect water incursion on an ongoing basis.

Please be sure that anyone planning on having their ATG evaluated as a Volumetric tank tightness test
method contacts me before the evaluation work begins. Working out the issues mentioned above in
advance makes the review and approval process a much smoother one.

If anyone has questions about this they should be sure to contact me at 207-287-265 1 or E-mail me at
beth.dehaas@state.tne.us

Beth DeHaas
Volumetric Committee
National Workgroup on Leak Detection Evaluations

PC Russ Braucksieck, Ellen Van Duzee


